  

           Alumni Varsity C Planning Committee Minutes
                

             January 10, 2012 meeting
1. Meeting called to order by chairman Jack Denson at 7:02 PM with Jeff Jenkins, Brett Doughty, Elizabeth and Paul Klopfer, Charlie Howard, Fred Dafler, Tara Zimmer(SAAC representative and women’s soccer student-athlete), Emily Heitmeyer(SAAC co-president and former volleyball captain) and Rachel Barends in attendance with Jack.                                                                                                                    Minutes for the December meeting were approved as written after a motion to do so by Brett and second by Jack.                                                                                                                                                                                               The following financial report was accepted as follows. 
2. FINANCIAL REPORT(Information submitted by Toni Streit and compiled by Brett Doughty)                                                                 Opening balance 12-1-11                                                                                                                $ 8,644.37                                                    Income:                         Private gifts                  December

      400.00                      400.00                                                                Program Income                                               N/A                                                   0.00                                                                                                                                                                                                 


                                                                                                                    0.00                                                                Total with December  income


                                                                     $ 9,044.37

                         Expenses
  
                                                                                                    0.00                                                                                            Total October expenses                                                                                                                              0.00                                                          Ending balance(12-31-11)                                                                                                             $   9,044.37                                                The ending balance on December 31, 2010 was $ 12,163.14         
3.  ATHLETICS REPORT.  Dawn was unable to attend; therefore, we welcomed our SAAC  representatives, Tara and Emily with much appreciation and were given the following update by the two of them.  SAAC is planning:                       a) a 50-50 raffle on Saturday, February 18 in the Capital Center during the men’s basketball game and the Capital Classic track and field meet,  b) canned foods collection through Martin Luther King Day(Monday, 1-16-12),              c) aluminum drink can tabs collection till March, d) another sports clinic for Special Olympians in the Spring, e) a possible flower sale and f) a possible bake sale with SAAC members baking the delicious items.  (Fred may add an item or two).  
                                                                                                                                                                                  SAAC has finally been recognized as an official campus organization.                                                                                                                          SAAC will meet on Monday, January 16 at 2 PM in the Moe Lounge area.  (Time is tentative.)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
4. NEW BUSINESS.  The senior student-athlete send-off celebration is still in the works for April 17, 18 or 19.   The Weiler Conference Suites are available on the 18th  but there is a possibility that the Alumni House might be available one of those dates.  More information is forthcoming.  Food will be provided by Parkhurst with AVC providing assistance in preparation and serving.  More thought is to follow as to a gift or gifts for the graduating senior, student-athletes.  Portfolios, coffee cups or some other item are under consideration.  The gift or gifts are an expression of appreciation from Alumni Varsity C.                                                                                                                                               Alumni Varsity C will hold a 50-50 raffle during the basketball games on February 4, 2012.  The annual Hall of Fame Awards luncheon and recognition of award winners as a part of the ball games will also occur on the fourth.  The award winners are:  Tony Pusateri-Hugo Wenzel Award of Merit,  Marilyn Noll-Crusader Distinguished Service Award, and our Hall of Fame winners are:  Kendra Meyer Hunter(01), Katie Mang Carter(95), Carmen Ellis Lewis(95) and Bruce McGinnis((55).  Bruce was outstanding as a football lineman and each of the ladies were outstanding as well on the women’s basketball teams of the late nineties and early two-thousands.  

5. ITEMS FOR THE GOOD OF THE CAUSE.  Jack’s letter on behalf of AVC will be circulated in April.  As for the Berea Boots Award criteria for selection of the award winner, the suggestions of Fred were moved, seconded and approved by those in attendance.  Please contact me should you wish to view the criteria as accepted.  The criteria in brief order includes:  presentation is after graduation of a student-athlete who has participated in two or more varsity sports and earned three or more varsity awards.  The AVC Planning Committee will select a winner from the list of eligible student-athletes approved by the university.  Timely selection of the winner will occur so that the awardee can be notified and the award presented at the Capital University Athletics Awards Induction Ceremony held in an academic year after the graduation of the recipient.   

6. Adjournment at 7:38 PM.  AVC planning committee will next meet on February 7, 2012 which is our normal, first Tuesday of the month meeting date.  Time is as usual, 7:00  PM.  All are invited to attend.                                                                                                                                                                                                                       Minutes written by Jeff and distributed with help from Stephanie.
